
The following comment came to Solar Washington from a member who wishes not to be 
identified. Please accept this comment in response to UTC Notice UE-112133, Review Standards 
for Interconnection with Electric Generators in WAC 480-108.  

I looked over the proposed interconnection rules and I believe they are a step backwards. For 
example, the new rule requires a lockable AC disconnect, whereas the existing rule this can be 
waived by the utility. In my opinion, if the solar installation meets the National Electric Code, it 
should automatically be deemed to have met the electric utility's interconnection standards. The 
15% limits, annual testing and other restrictions that the utilities are throwing at solar 
installations are arbitrary and capricious. 
 
If Washington really wanted to make solar installations easier and less costly, they would simply 
state that if it passes the electrical code inspection, it is deemed to have met the utility's 
interconnection standard, especially for Tier 1 installations. If the utilities don't like it, they can 
work to change the electric code. 
 
 
Thank you. 
 


